
 
 
 
LIQUOR AND ELECTIONS COMMITTEE 
 
 
Minutes 
February 28, 2022 
 
The Liquor and Elections Committee of the Piatt County Board met on Monday, February 28, 
2022 at 12:00 p.m. in Room 104 of the Courthouse. The meeting was called to order by 
Chairman Shannon Carroll.  Attending were Gail Jones, Jerry Edwards, Jennifer Harper, Ray 
Spencer, Sarah Perry and Keri Nusbaum. 
 
Approval of Minutes  
Motion:   Edwards made motion, seconded by Jones to approve the minutes of the June 21, 
2021 committee meeting as written. On voice vote, all in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Public Comments: Spencer asked Harper if the boardroom would be used for the upcoming 
elections and if the new desks would have to be removed.  
 
New Business 
Harper explained that Blue Dragonfly Catering LLC has applied for an additional license to allow 
them to sell package liquor from the café at Allerton. Piatt County does not offer a combination 
license, so they have applied for a package liquor license to allow them to sell alcohol to be 
enjoyed outside of the café.  
 
Motion: Jones made motion, seconded by Edwards to recommend approval of the application 
for Blue Dragonfly Catering LLC additional license for package liquor to the County Board. Roll 
was called, all in favor and the motion carried.  
 
States Attorney Sarah Perry noted that the ordinance has not been updated in over ten years, 
and the ordinance and the fees should be updated to be more in line with City of Monticello and 
surrounding communities.  
 
Harper updated the committee on the upcoming elections and her offices preparations.  
 
Motion: Jones made motion, seconded by Edwards to adjourn. On voice vote all in favor and 
the meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Keri Nusbaum  
Piatt County Zoning Officer/Secretary to the County Board  
 
 


